
 
 
 
 
30 November 2021 
 
 
Dear  
 
 
ATISN 15664 – AR – CO2 Monitors in Schools 
 
Information requested 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 8 November 2021.  You asked for: 
 
Information regarding the number of CO₂ monitors that have been supplied to 
schools in Wales between 1 August 2021 and 8 November 2021, specifically; 
 

 How many CO₂ monitors have been supplied in total in Wales? 
 

 How many schools have received at least one CO₂ monitor with breakdown of 
secondary and primary schools? 

 

 How many CO₂ monitors have been supplied to each county council area or 
health board area in Wales? 

 
Our response 
 
The information you requested is below; 
 

 As of 8 November 3,221 CO2 monitors had been supplied out of a total of 
20,595 allocated to schools in Wales. 
 

 Each local authority received an allocation from each delivery for local 
prioritisation, and therefore numbers of schools supplied by 8 November was 
not recorded by the Welsh Government. 

 

 Allocations of CO2 monitors per local authority are shown in the table overleaf; 
  



 

Local Authority Total Allocation / 
Delivery 

Deliveries as of 8 
November 2021 

Isle of Anglesey 432 66 

Gwynedd 806 125 

Conwy 740 115 

Denbighshire 739 115 

Flintshire 1044 164 

Wrexham 862 135 

Powys 797 124 

Ceredigion 435 66 

Pembrokeshire 752 117 

Carmarthenshire 1232 194 

Swansea 1583 250 

Neath Port Talbot 966 151 

Bridgend 1012 158 

The Vale of 
Glamorgan 997 156 

Rhondda Cynon Taf 1694 268 

Merthyr Tydfil 384 58 

Caerphilly 1156 181 

Blaenau Gwent 395 59 

Torfaen 595 92 

Monmouthshire 478 73 

Newport 1127 177 

Cardiff 2369 376 

 
Please note that all figures quoted are for school allocations and do not include 
those supplied for colleges and universities in Wales. 
  
Next steps 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you 
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 


